
Environment, Planning and Sustainable Development Directorate Customer Services, 

GPO Box 158, Canberra, ACT, 2601 

Dear Sir, 

Draft EIS201900001 for an Integrated Resource Recovery Facility Fyshwick. 

I am opposed to this development because of the congestion that will be caused on 
the local streets by the traffic generated by the proposal. 

I oppose this development because of its size and scale and because its impacts on 
society, the economy of Fyshwick and the environmental are likely to be in 

proportion to its size, 

A major objection is the proximity to the Molonglo River which is threatened by the 
discharge of contaminated stormwater run off. In spite of elaborate dams and 
drainage systems there is no guarantee that the water will not pollute the river and 
creeks or the groundwater. The proponent does not believe in the absolute capacity 
of his system because he has built in three discharge outlets on the site. This 
should never be allowed. 

I object to this development because of the air quality changes it will bring about for 
Fyshwick. Yearly and daily averaging of impacts does not mean that the dust will 
not affect the people working on the site or working at and accessing nearby 
businesses. It is very dusty there at the moment and they have not even begun 
work. Parked cars are covered in dust and splattered with mud as the concrete 
trucks come out of the site and proceed along Tennant St. 

It seems that they have identified the dirt haul roads as a major source of dust 
emissions during operation. If that is so then the Government must insist that all 
roads are fully sealed and reduce the impacts that way. Two water carts will not be 
sufficient to dampen the dust and even if they did make a difference the run off 
would be considered contaminated leachate and have to be dealt with by the 
stormwater management system. This is another good reason to have sealed roads 
everywhere. It eliminates excessive contaminated water needing to be caught in 
the stormwater collection system. 

I ask the determining authority to consider these points and to refuse the 
application. 

Yours sincerely, 
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